Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE AND CONSUMER SERVICES
Division of Standards
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:
5F-11.048
Cylinder Exchange Units

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on October 10, 2014, the Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services, received a petition for Waiver from J.L. Adams, as representative for Sleegers Engineered Products, Inc., of London, Ontario, Canada. The Petition requests a permanent waiver from paragraph 5F-11.048 (1)(a), F.A.C., which mandates certain requirements for construction and operation of storage units for cylinders awaiting use, resale, or exchange.
A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Lisa M. Bassett, Chief, Bureau of Liquefied Petroleum Gas Inspection, 2005 Apalachee Parkway, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-6500 or by calling Lisa M. Bassett at (850)921-1600. The Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services will accept comments concerning this petition for 14 days from the date of publication of this Notice. To be considered, the comments must be received by the end of business on the 14th day at the Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services, Bureau of Liquefied Petroleum Gas Inspection, 2005 Apalachee Parkway, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-6500, Attn: Lisa M. Bassett, Chief, Bureau of LP Gas Inspection.
